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08/11/2018  10:16:232018/4683/P OBJEMAIL richard kramer As a long-term resident of the Square we find these plans wholly out of keeping with the scale and nature of 

other works. There is no reason that a Grade II listed property should be dug out to put in a swimming pool or 

logic in destroying a perfectly find mews house. Having a Certificate of Lawfulness granted would give an 

open-ended consent to damaging and bothersome "exploratory" works which have been ongoing since 2012 

to no avail. It also appears that the new owners are mis-representing the work that has been done to date as 

more advanced than it already is. We urge you to reject this application and require a new more modest plan 

to be submitted which is in keeping with the character of our Square.

08/11/2018  08:39:042018/4683/P OBJ lauren kemp the plans and photographs supplied do not constitute any proof whatsoever of work having started in such a 

way as to satisfy the requirements

12/11/2018  15:55:282018/4683/P OBJ Mr. C. N. Phoenix RE: Application No. 2018/4683/P

Having viewed the drawings and photographs attached to this application I do not believe they constitute any 

proof whatsoever of working having started in such a way as to satisfy the requirements, and therefore does 

not constitute a Certificate of Lawfulness being granted.

12/11/2018  20:51:542018/4683/P OBJ Claire Bruce It is not correct to state that works have started at no.3 Fitzroy Square. This property has been rented out for 

film shoots on a regular basis for many years now. Many residents of the Square will come and testify that no 

work has started contrary to what is stated in the application. There is therefore no justification to grant this 

Certificate of Lawfulness on the basis of a declaration which is not correct. We would like to object to this 

application and request that the owners of no 3 FS file for a new planning application altogether with the 

statutory consultation period.

08/11/2018  08:10:452018/4683/P COMMEMP

ER

 Pierre de Weck To the best of my knowledge, no substantive work has been carried out on the property since the granting of 

the planing application in 2012, and therefore that application has expired in 2015. 

A new application has to be submitted.

08/11/2018  08:46:152018/4683/P OBJ gary kemp the plans and photographs supplied do not constitute any proof whatsoever of work having started in such a 

way as to satisfy the requirements
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